WONTHAGGI BOWLS CLUB Inc.
Board Meeting 

 Monday 16th September 2024

Welcome:		

· Allan Ireland welcomed all Board members –meeting opened at 1 pm

Attendance.A.Ireland, J.Duscher,J.Phillips, B.Donohue,W.Donohue, T.Teer, R.Lee, D.Silver

Apologies C.Donohue

Minutes of Previous Meeting:

The meeting minutes held on  24th July were circulated to all Board members and tabled.

Matters Arising: Clarification regarding Defibrillator- does not need to be replaced. Recently inspected. 
Minutes confirmed R.lee & D.Silver      ( Carried)

Membership Applications:

New Members:  M.Finlay & B.Cameron
Social Members-  Jannine Caroll & Des Pugh
Noted that Jenny Miller has been cleared to us. 

Motion to approve: 	B.Donohue & T.Teer   (Carried)                                                                                            

Correspondence:
			
Inward:
1. Liquor Accord minutes
2. Bev Tyers-Pennant
3. BowlsVic- badges replacement 
    
Outward: 
1. Bev Tyers-pennant review request.
2.Bowls Vic- replacement Senior Veteran badges.
3. Sponsorship The Wonthaggi Club.
4. Application for new Australian flag- Russell Broadbent

Correspondence Confirmed  J.Duscher & J.Phillips (Carried)                                                                           

Reports:

Finance Officer:  Wendy outlined a very favourable financial period since the start of the new financial year with solid income through the Bar and payment of membership fees. Expenses for that time amounted to $15k and included Bowls Vic fees etc Some subs still outstanding and will be followed up. Advertising signs payments soon to be sent out. Roger was thanked for his great work in Wendy’s absence.

Financial Report Confirmed:	 W.Donohue & B.Donohue (Carried)                                                                                      

Delegates Meeting:  Attended by Roger & John on the 12th August. Strzelecki AGM to be held on the 30th September and next delegates meeting to be held 14th October. Grand finals to be allocated before season starts and on a rotational basis. All clubs have submitted their Pennant preferences Arm bowlers coaching session to be held at our Club in September. Permits were discussed and must be signed by both clubs prior to round 1. Clubs need to make sure all players are in proper uniform, including hats and smoking areas need to be clearly defined. Law book to be kept in Umpire’s Cupboard and also in Managers folder.

Greens Report:  The Greens were maintained well in Bryan’s absence. Roger again thanked for his work here. Some interest has been shown by members to help out with the mowing of the lawns- will be followed up.

Function Manager: Tom Murray function coming up.

Men’s Match Committee-  Ladies Match Committee- Championship entries to close at end of month and will be completed before Xmas. Match committee working on a date for the Skins event. Practice matches coming up soon- members encouraged to get their names in. Good start for Triples event with 3 new teams now waiting to get in.
Grants:  Secretary to look at possibilities as soon as possible.

Advertising and Sponsorship:  New sign for Bass Coast Legal has gone up

Pennant:  as discussed.

Barefoot Bowls- It was decided to increase the fee to 15 each week which will include a raffle ticket. Moved T.Teer & B.Donohue (Carried). Craig fisher has indicated his willingness to coordinate. To begin after the Melbourne Cup Weekend.

Coaching:  Well underway and going well.

Reports Confirmed:    R.Lee & J.Phillips      (Carried)                                                            	 


General Business: 
1. Shed extension- an alternative was proposed which will provide a large Container instead at a more reasonable cost. A permit will need to be finalised with the Shire.  Moved B.Donohue & R.Lee (Carried)
2. Confirmation that the driver to Pennant games away will not be required to pay the Pennant fee on that day as decided at the Club AGM
3. Bar prices- a review has been conducted and the prices reset as per the instruction of the Board. It was moved B.Donohue & T.Teer that we adopt the following schedule proposed and the any further changes to prices must be ratified by the Board of Management as in the past.
Stubbies $5      Guiness $8   Corona $6  Premix Spirits $8 
Tap Beer   Pot $4.50  Schooner $6.50  Wine $4.50
4. Joy Phillips is organising another Basket Cabaret for 9th November at $10 a head.
5. Wendy is getting the honour boards updated.
6. Repairs will go ahead in the Ladies changerooms.
7. Still having problems with the Dishwasher- need to monitor closely.
8. Bar and cool room floors need to be inspected closely  and a plan for replacement done.
9. An inspection of the Air conditioner needs to be arranged through Leigh Donohue.
10. Denise enquired about a dart board for the club.
11. Can Cash program doing well.
12. Letter to be sent to Newborough Bowls Club thanking them for practice games etc in the past.
13. Moama Zone Finals Experience and Club achievers information is now on display in the club- thanks Allan.
14. Outstanding Reimbursement payment for Moama trip will be finalised shortly.

Meeting Closed- 2.30pm
Next Meeting    Monday   21st October at 1pm                                             ( to be confirmed)

